OFFICE OF THE SUPERINTENDENT

5735 47th Avenue Sacramento, CA 95824

Jorge A. Aguilar, Superintendent

August 14, 2020

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Via E-Mail: dfisher@saccityta.com

Jessie Ryan President Trustee Area 7

David Fisher President

Sacramento City Teachers Association

Christina Pritchett Vice President Trustee Area 3 5300 Elvas Avenue Sacramento, CA 95819

Michael Minnick 2nd Vice President Trustee Area 4 Re: Your Letter of August 14, 2020

Dear Mr. Fisher:

Lisa Murawski Trustee Area 1

Leticia Garcia Trustee Area 2

Mai Vang Trustee Area 5

Darrel Woo Trustee Area 6

Isa Sheikh Student Board Member I am in receipt of your letter today regarding the status of our negotiations on the effects of reopening our schools on September 3, 2020 in a distance learning model. I agree with you that we will begin this school year unlike any other with the COVID-19 pandemic continuing to impact our students, employees and community. However, I do not agree that the District has ignored any proposal by SCTA to fast-track negotiations. Rather, the District's negotiations team remains committed to meeting with SCTA any day next week or weekend to continue our negotiations with SCTA on the effects of opening our schools in a distance learning model.

that we can continue to meet to negotiate the effects of the distance learning model next week.

We look forward to our continued work on distance learning negotiations as we prepare to return together when school starts for our students on September 3, 2020.

Sincerely,

Jorge A. Aguilar Superintendent